Policy guidance: 

Contaminants

Introduction

The interim CRC had encountered difficulties with the issue and the Intergovernmental Negotiation Committee (INC) at its seventh session adopted a policy on contaminants. 

The Chemical Review Committee at its first session took note of the policy with the understanding that further discussion on the issue would be deferred until such time as a notification relating to a contaminant was placed before the Committee.

Policy guidance on contaminants

Note by the Secretariat

1.
In its review of maleic hydrazide, the interim Chemical Review Committee was requested to consider the overall policy issues related to adding chemicals to Annex III of the Convention on the basis of control actions related to contaminants within the substance rather than the substance itself. At its first session, the interim Chemical Review Committee recommended that the Negotiating Committee should adopt a policy on contaminants (UNEP/FAO/PIC/ICRC.1/6, annex I, section E).

2.
At its seventh session, the Intergovernmental Negotiating Committee adopted the recommendation of the interim Chemical Review Committee that a “policy on contaminants would include final regulatory actions to ban a pesticide that had been taken by at least two countries in two PIC regions on the basis of a contamination contained in that substance, where the notifications also met the requirements of Annexes I and II of the Convention”. The Negotiating Committee adopted this recommendation at its seventh session as decision INC‑7/4 (FAO/UNEP/PIC/INC.7/15, annex I).

3.
At its first meeting, the Conference of the Parties agreed to forward this policy to the first meeting of the Chemical Review Committee for its considerations. 
4.
The Committee may wish to note this policy and defer detailed discussion of this policy relating to contaminants until the Committee is confronted by such a situation.
